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BACKGROUND 
On March 12, 2020, the Board of Education approved Resolution No. 15 to reduce or eliminate 
particular kinds of certificated services. In light of funds raised by the We Are San Marino 
Campaign, the Board of Education will be asked to consider rescinding the remaining layoff 
notices for the 2020-21 school year. 
 
RESOURCES REQUIRED 
Funds raised by the SMSF We Are San Marino Campaign 
 
PREPARED BY​:  
Linda de la Torre 
Assistant Superintendent/Human Resources 
 
 
 
 


